January 14, 2013 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting Minutes


6:05pm- Call to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Alison Till, Jerry Baker, Karen Ricker (TPS) and Lorinda James
6:06pm-No Open Forum. No Homeowners present
6:07pm-Review / Approval BOD Minutes for December 10, 2012

-BOD Minutes- Jerry moved to accept, Alison seconded, all approved


-BOD Organizational meeting minutes 2013- Alison moved to accept, Jerry seconded, all approved

6:10pm- Back to Open Forum, Veasey Wilson, homeowner joined.  Veasey brought up an interest for a curfew on the beach, stating that he and his neighbors have noticed people on the beach all hours of the night
6:15pm- Management Report- 5033 Pleasant Avenue sale closed, house looks nice with bushes trimmed, no violation were noted on last inspection of neighborhood
Good response on info sheet- 5 with renters, 60 people so far.  Alison needs forms of contacts, in an effort to combine with the neighborhood watch list to get a comprehensive list.  87 assessments out of 124 are in, due January 31st
6:20pm- President’s Comments- Quarterly Mayor's  Ocean View  Taskforce.  Norfolk looking at the potential to turn Bank of Commonwealth into Senior Center to replace the one currently located in the area near the Golf Course.  The City is looking to develop the golf course area.  Travelers Inn being purchased by City as well.  St Patty’s Day issues were addressed to include parking, drinking, and indecent exposure.  Other items on the docket were sand replacement and dune height.

Civic League- there are an abundance of medical and dental offices coming to the area. Civic League endorsed AJ Gators and the expansion of the East Beach Sandwich Company
6:25pm- No Treasurer’s report- 
· TPS Brief on Operating Reserve Requirement- Old Survey by the prior management company shows the need for $12,000 in reserves, currently there is $16,000.  There is no sprinkler system.  Need deductible in reserves, but policy premium in operating expense.  Survey needs to be updated since it is 5 years old, especially because of the ruling on the white fence.  In the next few months a new formal reserve policy needs to be established 
6:30pm- ARB Report- Jimmy Richardson has agreed to help out on ARB review board.  Jan was not present so Karen spoke of a new application for satellite dish at 9717 Dolphin Run.  Need clarification on what parallel is, where exactly is the dish to be placed. Reception is better on the top of the house.  9708 Bay Point was painted without ARB application, Karen requested a retroactive ARB application. 9579 BP did not put in shed that was originally on plan- make note to adjust application.
6:35pm- Neighborhood Watch Report- According to Police, there were 20 crimes reported in Ocean View in December.  On Jan 9th there was criminal activity in the 9500 block of Bay Point.  Police are on the lookout for a newer white Escalade traveling with “magazine sellers” that are not licensed to solicit.  Veasey mentioned that he had an encounter with them while stating they were selling magazines while his neighbor encountered them as well as the story was they had just moved from Philly looking for work.  Bottom line, do not let these people in your home.  The Neighborhood Watch Quarterly meeting was held with the 5 block captains and a helper in block 3.  They have asked the Police to write tickets for illegally parked cars.  The amount of illegal parked cars is increasing and will only get worse.  There is a concern with excessive noise and indecent actions on the beach, neighbors are looking for a curfew to help.  Jerry suggested getting with East Beach to coordinate efforts.  Jim said he will get with Tommy and the City Director of Communications.  There is a section of the Beach near Ship’s Cabin that may be recommended to be a dog friendly area.  Veasey mentioned there is a lot of support from neighbors to make the beach more secure at night- they want a curfew.  Jim to talk to East Beach

6:45pm- Old (Open) Business
· Status of Front Entrance License Agreement- has been approved by City Council with BBP being responsible for maintenance of the street facing side of the City-owned wall and the City of Norfolk responsible for interior wall maintenance.  Jim to get the original signed agreement.  Veasey mentioned that the boardwalk needed attention, grooming etc.  Jim to contact City
· Community Information- Alison to get with Shirley to coordinate.  Jerry asked if there are e-mail alerts that are sent when something happens in the neighborhood.  Who has control of the master list- the neighborhood is ready for it.
· Meeting location- Karen has not talked to Jackie yet, but the update is that there is no application fee or meeting fee because we are a non-profit organization.  Date of the Annual Meeting has been changed to November 13th to accommodate Tommy Smigiel's schedule.  
7:00pm- New Business- Next meeting is February 11th.  Veasey mentioned that Neighborhood Watch is gaining momentum.  He stressed the importance of sharing and communicating and that we try to capture the neighborhood spirit.  Jim mentioned it may be a good time to start block parties.  Jerry suggested sending out an e-mail to see if there is any interest.

7:05pm- Executive Session

7:30pm- Meeting adjourned
Prepared by: Lorinda James


